
 
 

 
 
 
      For additional information, please contact Superintendent Keith Pain at 815.469.9103 
 
In personnel matters, the Board: 

• accepted the retirement/resignation of secretary Carol Daniels effective the end of the 2009-
2010 school year; and 

• employed Chris Olsen as a teacher to fill a family medical leave. 
 

 
In other matters, the Board: 

• heard a presentation on the additional Encore Program offerings at Summit Hill Junior High 
for the 2010-2011 school year; 

• accepted a gift in the amount of $521 from Mr. and Mrs. Giampaolo, Frankfort Square 
School parents, who sponsored 
the Pre-K Carole Peterson 
Family Program; 

• heard an update on the third 
phase of the Response to 
Intervention initiative to be 
implemented next school year;  

• approved the second and final 
reading of Board Policies 2:200, 
2:250, 4:110, 5:10, 6:60, 7:10, 
7:20, and 7:180 as presented; 

• approved the 2010-11 District 
calendar; 

• heard a report concerning the 
recent District Improvement 
Team meeting; and 

• heard that there currently are 
3,692 students enrolled in 
District schools; 

 
 

                                           
                                           
 
 
                                       Also at the meeting
 

Rogus Kindergarten teachers 
and students showcased the 

reading programs for members 
of the Board on Wednesday. 

Pictured is Mrs. Janke (left) 
conducting a ‘mini-class’ 

with her students.
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Board members recognized the 8th grade girls’ basketball 
team for their 3rd place finish in State Class 4A competition. 
Representing the team at the Board meeting were Shannon 
Murphy and Brooke Battaglin who are pictured with Board 
President Doyle (left), Coach Howard, and Supt. Pain. 
Additional team members include Elly Waleski, Natalie 
Paolella, Casey Zimmerman, Allie Dunnett, Ellen Graham, 
Jackie Santucci, Amy Voss, Erin Creedon, Anna Sendra, 
Courtney Suggs, and Sam Pietruszynski.  Managers are Lexi 
Cesario, Alex Hodges.  

January 27, 2010 meeting 
  

Summit Hill District 161 Board Briefs 
 

 

        Serving 3,687 students living in portions of Tinley Park, Mokena, and Frankfort 


